THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A PUBLIC FORUM AT NEW ALBANY-FLOYD COUNTY PUBLIC LIBARY ON WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1, 2011 AT 6:30 P.M.
PRESENT: Mr. Coffey, Mrs. Benedetti, Mr. Gonder and Mr. Gahan, President. 

Mr. Gahan called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and asked if any City Officials would like to speak. 
No one spoke. 
RIVER VIEW PRESENTATION:

Anita Massey introduced the team behind the River View Project 

Mainland Properties – jack BoBo, Developer
Schaefer Construction – Jim Schaefer & Anita Massey

Blue Sun Realty – Mike Kopp

Mose Putney – Architect

She explained what the project is and how they hope it will revitalize the downtown area. She stated that the plaza deck will consist of egress/ingress to the condos, handicap parking, landscaping, water features, bike racks, and park benches. She discussed how it could be used for year round events and reviewed condo sizes and their prices. She explained that River View is not the levee cut or the levee plaza and it is not the 213 Pearl Street Building. She stated that Mr. Bobo does own that property but he plans to refurbish it with state historic tax credits. She informed the council that Mr. Bobo sees a lot of potential in downtown New Albany and he would like to spur further growth and create jobs in his home town. She reviewed the list of businesses that have sent them letters of interest as well as the jobs that would be created during the construction and once the businesses are open. She reviewed the income taxes and property taxes that would be created for the city if the project is completed. She discussed the cost of building the garage at $19M and explained that the expense of the building is $44M but Mr. Bobo is only asking to bond $12M and will cover the remainder. She stated that at this time they are only asking that the property be included in the downtown TIF district and then they will come back and work out the points of an economic development bond. She explained that neither the City nor the tax payers will be responsible for any of the payments on these bonds and if the project does not succeed the developers will be responsible for paying back the bonds. She stated that Mr. Bobo and his attorney have being meeting with financial institutions regarding the financing of the project but until there is some conclusion with the city they can’t move forward on the financing. 
Carl Malysz addressed the board with a Power Point presentation and explained that the Mayor’s office has a responsibility to stimulate economic development. He explained that they began this process with the 2000 downtown development plan which included developing the area that is being discussed. He informed the council that again in 2002 they created the Main Center Redevelopment Plan and this was entitled Scribner Place Phase I. He stated that in 2007 the Browning Group created a report on Scribner Place Phase II that actually mentions creating a parking garage that will support other buildings. He stated that in 2009 a downtown/riverfront master plan was created that mentions the development of a public center meeting place. He reviewed the real estate dispositions starting with Horizons, LLC in 2008. He explained that when this plan was struck the city removed approximately $300,000 of contaminants on the property and in 2010 Mainland Properties purchased this option using proper due diligence. He explained the benefits that he sees coming into the city if this project moves forward and stated that he sees very little risk to the city. He stated that this project could easily move elsewhere as they are being courted by other communities. 
Diane Benedetti asked why they don’t expand the TIF area for other developments. 

Mr. Malysz stated that they have already expanded the TIF area for Horizon, LLC, Schrader Stables and the Y.  
Vic McGinity commented on coming to New Albany as a child and how it was a thriving place but over the years he has watched downtown die and strongly supports this new project. 
Neal Smith stated that this project needs to happen. 

Jerry Finn explained that the original Scribner Place project phase I was to include a public plaza but because of financial shortfalls it was cut. He stated that Caesars at the time knew that downtown would need more than a Y and they created the small business loan fund and this needs to move forward to keep the city moving forward. 

Randy Smith thanked the project coordinators for answering the questions that he had at the last meeting. 
Scott Blair asked where else Mr. Bobo has done projects and stated that he would like cash flow projections. 
Anita Massey stated that he has completed projects in many areas including Washington D.C. and she would be happy to email him more information on that as well as the financial projections. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the financial projections for the project. 
Mike Kopp stated that the businesses that he has contacted have been independently owned local businesses however there may be franchises that will be interested as well. 
Jamison Bledsoe asked the difference between the Economic Development bond and the TIF bond. 
Mr. Malysz explained the differences to him. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the payment mechanism. 

Cathy Brennen spoke in favor of the project and the economic impact it would have on the city. 

Mr. Gonder asked if they increase the TIF area how long they would expect the city to hold that while they attempt to get financing. 

Anita Massey stated that she was not certain but she estimated 6 months. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

ADJORNMENT: 
ADJORN: 

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 8:23 p.m. 
_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President




Marcey Wisman, City Clerk
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